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From:
Sent: Friday, 6 March 2020 8:07 AM
To:
Subject: FW: Webform submission from: Western Sydney Aerotropolis Planning Package

 
 

From: ] On Behalf Of DPE PS ePlanning Exhibitions 
Mailbox 
Sent: Friday, 28 February 2020 7:16 AM 
To:  
Subject: FW: Webform submission from: Western Sydney Aerotropolis Planning Package 
 
 
 

From:   
Sent: Thursday, 27 February 2020 10:00 AM 
To:  
Subject: Webform submission from: Western Sydney Aerotropolis Planning Package 
 
  
  
Submitted on Thu, 27/02/2020 - 09:59 
Submitted by: Anonymous 
Submitted values are: 
Submission Type:I am making a personal submission 
First Name: Melinda 
Last Name: Deery 
Name Withheld: No 
Email:  
Suburb/Town & Postcode: Bringelly 2556 
Submission file: [webform_submission:values:submission_file] 
Submission: To whom it may concern RE: Prioritse Precinct planning to include the Dwyer Road Precinct My name is 
Melinda and I reside at property number . We have been advised that there is no Proposed timeframe for the 
rezoning of the Dwyer Road Precinct. Planning Partnerships have said our precinct will not be rezoned before the 
airport is fully operational which could be between 10 to 30 years away. I have lived in Dwyer Road for 37 years and 
have seen the change the airport development has already brought to our community. Prioritising the rezoning of 
our area, as other areas around us have already undergone would bring some certainty to an ongoing lifestyle that 
has changed considerably due to the construction of the airport and supporting roads. We are no longer safe to walk 
along Dwyer Rd due to the increase traffic activity, let alone ride our horses along the road as we used to due 
without being in fear of an accident with a vehicle. Unfortunately these changes have included the loss of many 
trees and character of the suburb and surrounding suburbs due to the construction of the airport and roads. 
Construction has caused increased traffic and congestion on the roads which mean an increase to my travel time to 
and from work lengthening my day and bringing daily uncertainty and stress which I had never experienced 
previously. The construction leaves exposed ground and any wind sends the dust flying for kilometres as I have 
noticed more dust on my roof, verandah, pool and often a haziness in the air. The noise created has ruined our quiet 
life foe which we came to this area and the thought of living within 3 kilometres of a fully operational airport in the 
future is extremely emotionally distressing. The health and mental wellbeing of the residents of the Dwyer Rd 
precinct must be taken into account I understand that construction means change and that with these changes 
these issues arise however, it is the delay in making a rezoning in decision or in informing the residents of the 
rezoning outcome that creates an emotional environment difficult to bear the physical changes that our in our face 
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everyday. Rezoning as soon as possible will allow the family’s and people who live in Dwyer Road certainty and that 
will give us the opportunity to make our lifestyle decision to move to create ‘another Bringelly’, which no longer 
exists on Dwyer Rd. 
 
 
URL: https://pp.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/draftplans/exhibition/western-sydney-aerotropolis-planning-package 
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